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DECEMBER 2023 

 
Following the Annual General Meeting (AGM) of the PTA held on 23rd 
November, the under-mentioned were re-elected/elected, and a number of 
vacancies remain on the PTA Committee.  So, if you would like to join 
our happy band, please do come along to one of our meetings in the New 
year (the next on is on Tuesday 23rd January 2024) and/or at our Car Boot 
Sales which will (hopefully) re-start on the first Saturday of April 2024.  
Car Boot Sales represent our main fund-raising effort.   
 
The Committee for 2023/2024 comprises - 

 
 Peter Monamy, Chairman 

 Stewart Elston, Vice-Chairman 

 Lisa Howkins, Secretary 

 Jenny Richardson, Acting Treasurer 

 Gemma Ibberson 

 Denise Dames 

 Debbie Quemard. 
 

 
Thank you to all those who have supported us throughout the year. As you 
know, PTA Car Boot Sales provide opportunities for the profitable 
disposal of those ‘valuable’ items you have stored away in the garage and 
loft and always meant to get around to disposing of but couldn’t quite 
bring yourself to sort out!!  So why not come along in the New Year (from 
April onwards) and ‘recycle’ your unwanted items, which might be 
exactly what someone else is looking for! 
 



     
 

Since the last Newsletter, the PTA has sadly had to postpone the proposed 
Race Night – this is now rescheduled for Friday 8th March 2024 at The 
Ambassadeur Hotel. However, the ever-popular Christmas Bingo was held 
on 1st December in Le Rocq Café. There was lots of fun – and prizes – 
and funds of nearly £300 were raised for school projects, etc.  Donations 
of prizes for raffles are always welcome and can be left at the School 
Office throughout the year, clearly marked “for the attention of the PTA”! 
 
** For your diaries, our ‘eggstraordinary’ Easter Bingo is scheduled for Friday 22nd March 2024 – doors will 
open at 6pm for a 6.30pm start. Fun for all the family, with masses of choccy and/or cash prizes.**  
 

 
 
Please also don’t forget our other ongoing fund-raising activities such as 
the Le Rocquier School PTA C.I. Co-Operative Society Share No. 
which is 313660 - you can use this at any of the Co-Op shops throughout 
the Channel Islands.  Even if you only use the PTA number once a month, 
this would be a great help in boosting funds. 
 

 
We look forward to your continuing support in the coming months and we 
very much hope to see you at forthcoming events.  May I wish you all 
very best wishes for the Christmas Season and here’s also wishing you all 
a happy, healthy and prosperous New Year. 
 

 
Peter Monamy 

Chairman             December 2023 
 
Contact the PTA through the School website www.lerocquier.com or e-mail us at 
pta@lrs.sch.je or through Facebook: lerocquierPTA 
 
Twitter: www.twitter.com/Le Rocquier         Facebook page: www.facebook.com/LeRocquier 

                             


